
Minutes Of Meeting Held On Wednesday 9
th

 January 2019 
 
Present   
  Cllr Neil Farbon 

Cllr Shirley Firth 
Cllr Andy Notman 
Cllr Andrew Pendered 
Cllr Alistair Marr 

 
Sarah Mizuro, Clerk 
One member of the public 

 
 
122. Apologies and reasons for absence– Cllr Reynolds, Cllr Huggins, CCllr Steve Criswell, DCCllr 
Jill Taverner, DCCllr Graham Bull– Unanimous vote to accept apologies.  
 
123. Declarations of Interest– None. 
 
124. Planning Application – 18/02592/HHFUL Mill Tiles, South Street, Woodhurst 
Cllr Farbon invited the member of the public to comment on the application, who said there was a 
comment on the HDC website and had nothing further to add but was in support of the application. 
Cllr Pendered commented that the application was a straight forward change of use with no structural 
changes.  Cllr Firth acknowledged that two windows would be added to the front of the building. 
Cllr Notman commented that it would enable a young person to remain in the village.  Cllr Farbon 
suggested that there would be no negative issue with the view from neighbouring listed buildings, no 
change of the street scene and no parking issues.  He also felt that there should be a condition included 
in the application that the building could not be sold separately from Mill Tiles as doing this could cause 
access and parking issues. 
Councillors voted unanimously in favour of the application.   
The HDC form was completed and signed.  Clerk to email to planning department. 

Action 
 

 
 

None 
 

None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SM 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:40 

The Next meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th February 2019. 


